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I'm one of the few audiologists in Oregon who exclusively sees pediatric patients, 

takes all Oregon insurance plans and submits all of my claims to insurance 

companies directly without a separate, specialized billing team. This has given me a 

very intimate view of the complicated ways that insurance processes can be difficult 

for children with hearing loss, and for us as audiologists.  

 

I worked really hard to help write the original insurance bill (HB4104) and get it 

passed to mandate commercial insurance providers cover hearing aids, cochlear 

implants and audiology services in 2018. Over the past few years, I have seen the 

positive impact this legislation has had on patients and families. Numerous parents 

have shared what a relief it is to have these services and equipment covered and not 

have to deal with the headache they assumed would be inevitable with their 

insurance company.  

 

Unfortunately, during the last few years, insurance companies have either knowingly 

or unknowingly found ways to avoid coverage, or increase families' financial 

responsibility beyond the spirit of the law. The law has been implemented by 

insurance companies including the following ways that do not align with the spirit of 

the current law: 

- Limiting the number of earmolds a child can receive in the same calendar year 

- Reimbursing at rates that don't accurately reflect the cost of the service or item (RM 

systems at $200, Earmolds at $6) 

- Requiring families to pay their deductible before they'll help pay for hearing aids 

(deductibles might be more than the hearing aids!) 

- Covering hearing aids but not the professional services for programming and fitting 

- Only paying for programming of one CI per day (even though most pediatric 

recipients are bilateral) 

- Not paying for the parts kids need to help their hearing devices work: batteries, 

softbands, chargers, retention solutions, etc. 

 

I could share at least a dozen stories for each of these loopholes regarding different 

children. It's a battle with the insurance company each time to educate and advocate 

so they provide the required coverage and act ethically.  

 

I worked hard over the last few years with the Pacific NW Chapter of AG Bell, OAA, 

and members of the Oregon legislature to help the law passed in 2018 get 

implemented as it was intended. The spirit is clear, but nuts and bolts need some 

refining. HB 2994 will fix the issues we have seen arise since the law was passed. 



 

I will be at the hearing in person to express my support for this bill as the operator of 

a pediatric non-profit clinic in Beaverton and Roseburg, as a pediatric audiologist, 

and as a person who thinks audiology care and equipment should be available to 

children who need it -- without financial and bureaucratic barriers.  

 

Let's pass this bill so Oregon's deaf and hard of hearing children get the care and 

equipment they need to reach their potential and beyond. 


